Parks and Community Programs Advisory Committee 9/19/2017

4:00 pm

Mason-Motz Conference Center

Meeting Called By: Janet Dye Note Taker: Andrea Mittleider

Attendees: Lucky D'Ascanio, Janet Dye, Sally Sandler Bitan, Melanie Collins, Andrea Mittleider,

Secretary's Report:

One typographical error to be fixed in August meeting minutes

Homestead Farms

There will be a public hearing prior to any development. There will also be an impact study conducted to determine effect on schools of such a large scale development.

Parks Division:

The parks have greened up nicely this fall.

Some of the fields at community park will receive slice aeration this fall, which should help with weed control and lawn growth.

Next month the division will prepare for snow.

On Memorial Day 2018, there will be an Old Home Day as part of the Tercentennial celebration, which will be held at Community Park. The celebration will include historical tours (by bus or self-guided), a travelogue, and a volksmarch.

FCP:

Fifteen people have already signed up for the FCP UK trip.

The fall brochure is out and registration is vigorous.

The new fifteen-person passenger van has been outfitted with running boards and steps and has been put in use.

Planning for the concert series for next summer is well underway. A new addition on a Wednesday night near the middle of the series will be a FHS alumni street dance at Village park. As part of the Tercentennial Celebration.

The historical society plans to hold a sock hop in March. There may also be a "senior" prom during the day in May.

Included in the budget for 2019 are modest renovations for Underwood Park. Details will be discussed in upcoming PACPAC meetings.

FCP staff have undergone active shooter training.

Old Business/New Business:

None.

Next Meeting: October 17, 2017